From: Jordan Fratt <jordan@sheltered-reality.org>
Subject: SR Mt. Rushmore Placement Standards 2008...
Dear All,
         Easter is approaching very quickly this year and I will be starting to get a lineup ready for our Mt. Rushmore show so that we can get on stage and spread out equally.  
Just a reminder....placement in the first row DOES NOT mean you are better than those behind you...and placement in the back row DOES NOT mean you are worse than those in front of you...actually I have had many ASK me to be placed in the back row...but I usually have 95% of you ask me to be in the first row...which is why I am needing to set up these standards so that each of you understand why you get placed where you get placed.  Some of the Standards are the same as last year, and some are brand new. 
         Since we are having most of our states in attendance, I have to work very hard to get that lineup to work fairly...and it may seem like a fun job...and it kind of is, but really can give you a headache sometimes (which it does). We have thought up a few standards of things that will be affecting your placement at Mt. Rushmore.  I am working on getting a rough draft drawn out, but will readjust according to Mega Practice on March 22nd just like I did last year.   Listed below are some of the standards, and below them are my descriptions of each:
1.  Participation at Mega Practice on March 22nd in Rapid City
2.  Speed of 16th Note Beat
3.  Speed of Double Strokes
4.  Participation in Turbo Jam
5.  Placement at Last Years Easter Service
6.  Whether or not you have a Listen Headphone Box
I will automatically mix up states in each line so probably no more than 2 or 3 from each state will be in each line (of course dependant on how many from each state are there).
We WILL have a member from each state in the Main Row (called the Main Row because that is where Steve will be speaking from).
Now, I will expand on each standard....
1.  We have 6 very fun hours of practice on March 22nd in Rapid City...getting you prepared for the Sunday show, and of course getting you to meet many other people who are in this group to change the world, just like yourself.  This is a great time to meet new friends....take advantage of that opportunity!  We will be watching how well you participate...it will be just like normal practice (just MANY more drummers there). All we ask is that you do your best...if you are busy talking while Steve and I are teaching...or playing while we are teaching, then that will affect your placement on the stage.  

2.  The speed of your 16th Note Beat is very important, as we have told you before.  We have provided Beat Accelerators for you all to be able to work on speeding up your 16th Note Beat (as well as other beats).  We have also had many practices where we Beat Accelerate for a long period of time.  Why do we always encourage you to speed up?  Well, first of all, because once your 16th Note Beat is fast and comfy, then EVERYTHING else we do will become easier.  Secondly, nearly all of our songs have the 16th Note Beat in them (the only songs that don't are "Cuba Libre", "Youth of the Nation", "Everytime we Touch" and "We Got the Beat").  All other songs have the 16th note beat, or a moving version of it.  During the Mega Practice we will do a couple of Beat Accelerator songs with ONLY the 16th Note Beat all the way through the song...and we will go pretty fast.  I would highly encourage all of you to continue working on this.  Once again, I am not looking for the fastest drummers so that I can put them in the front (One, because that is unfair, and Two, because then they would rush and get us off beat!...) but what I am looking for is continued success.  If you have been in the group for a while, you should be able to go fast by now...if you are newer, you shouldn't be able to go that fast yet, but keep working at it!  As long as I see improvement, I will be happy.  My promise to all of you is this (and I have told some of you this before) if you take simply 10 minutes each day and just do 3-4 Beat Accelerator songs (keep in mind, in order to succeed you need to push yourself and NOT just do slow songs) with 16th notes all the way through, after about a week or so you will be noticeably faster and 16th Notes will become easier.  Trust me.

3.  We have been working Double Strokes for nearly a year now....just like the 16th notes, the more you work at them, the easier they become.  And I will say it again, I am not looking for those who can play it the fastest, but those who have improved the most.  When we check this they will be regular double strokes. (i.e...on the drums or on the cowbells....NOT moving around..though that of course is needed in order to succeed at Chariots of Fire.)  

4.  We will be doing Turbo Jam the day of Mega Practice...just make sure you participate on the day before to the best of your ability....We haven't been able to do this in our practices for a while, due to the excessive amount of time that we needed to spend on "Chariots of Fire" in order to have it ready for this performance...but it is still a requirement that you all participate in Turbo Jam during In-between practice.  I believe we will be doing the 20 minute Jam (the one you memorized for your quiz last year) and that is what I believe most are doing (or SHOULD be doing) at their in-between practices.  I have seen a few groups do it lately and have been HIGHLY impressed with the ones who can now say many lines right along with Chalene.  That shows me you have worked on it a lot.  

5. I kept my document with my layout from the last Easter Performance.  Everyone will be in a different location.  I will try to put everyone in a different row than they were last year, but you may end up in the same row if you don't succeed at these other placement standards.  Also remember, where you are placed on the stage DOES NOT reflect how I, or Steve, feel about you....we don't work like that.  If you don't remember where you were last year, then after Mega Practice is over, you can come ask me and I will show you where you were then and where you are now.  

6.   A lot of you have purchased the Listen Headphone Box (the little box you clip onto your pocket/belt and plug your headphones into to hear the music).  If you have the Headphone box...BRING IT!  It will work..and will definitely help keep us on beat.  This will not affect which row you are in, but I am going to try to put those with boxes around those who don't have boxes so you can all stay on beat.  If we had those with boxes on one side of the stage, and those who don't on the other side, then we would get WAY off beat, which has happened before.  Do not worry if you don't have one (though we really encourage all of you to get one...they are very handy)...I will just put you near someone who does have a box. 

Once again, these are not threats, and are not things to bring you down....all they are all standards that we will go by so that when I group you together for the Mt. Rushmore lineup, it is fair and balanced amongst all.  And to remind you again, being in the Front row IS NOT the most important thing in the world, but a lot of you seem to think it is, which is why we have to have these standards.  

Keep in mind, that we often can see your reaction for where you are placed, not only in large shows, but in local area shows too...if you often get angry, or mad at me, or have a bad mood because of where you are placed, then I will probably keep placing you in that same location until you learn to be happy with where you go...as it is very difficult to make 100 or more people happy at the same time...but I do my best!  
If you have any questions, concerns or comments about any of these, please email me back and let me know.
Steve and I are looking forward to these 2 days in Rapid City area...as it always is a joy to see so many of you, from so many locations get together to be as one, and to make new friends.  

Thanks
Jordan
